Minutes of Bailieborough Cootehill Municipal Meeting held on 23rd March 2015 in the Fire Station Bailieborough Co Cavan.

Present:
Cathaoirleach Niamh Smyth, Councillors (Cllrs), Val Smith, Clifford Kelly & Paddy Mc Donald
In Attendance:
Joe McLoughlin, Director of Services, Pat Gaynor Senior Executive Engineer, Olga Brady, Clerical Officer 

Apologies:
Carmel Brady and Fergal Curtin
The Attendance record was signed by all councillors. 

Cathaoirleach Cllr. Niamh Smyth welcomed all to the meeting.
The minutes already circulated for the January meeting were adopted and signed by the Cathaoirleach Cllr. Niamh Smyth.  Proposed by C. Kelly and  seconded by P. Mc Donald.
No matters arising from January meeting.

Cllr. N. Smyth thanks Cavan County Council for recently installing the new playground piece, unfortunately on St. Patricks day some anti social behaviour took place in the playground and a piece of equipment was damaged.  Cllr. N. Smyth thanked the council for removing this damaged piece and making safe the playground and hoped the piece could be replaced very soon. 

The Municipal road works budget was formally adopted. Proposed by Cllr. C. Kelly & seconded by Cllr. P. Mc Donald. 

Cllr. V. Smith commended the drainage works being done on the Cormeen road. He asked why the road works budget figures published in the Anglo Celt, that this was giving a lot of ammunition to the public.  Cllr. C. Kelly added that these figures are available for anyone to view through Freedom of Information.

To Note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme

SEE P. Gaynor gave a progress report on the Road Work Programme for Cootehill/Bailieborough Municipal district.  

SEE. P. Gaynor spoke regarding the Parking Bye Laws for Bailieborough town.  He furnished each of the Councillors present with a copy of same. Pat gave an in-depth background into the byelaws first adopted back in 2003.  The draft copy now were colour coded indicating that black was the original byelaws, green indicated that there were markings on the road but were not covered in the byelaws and the colour red indicated what was proposed in the new byelaws.  SEE. P. Gaynor advised the Councillors to go and take time to look at byelaws and come back to next meeting and that they would be proceeded with then 

SEE. P. Gaynor gave an update regarding the intoxicating liquor act byelaws for Bailieborough.  The byelaws were presently being reviewed by Kevin Reilly, SEO. Next week they would be sent to our legal representatives G.V. Maloney’s, and once approved there they would go out for public consultation.  Cllr. C. Kelly enquired would Kingscourt get the same byelaws.
Members’ Items

(1) Access road to the back of the business premises at Market Street Cootehill.

(Deferred)
                                      


 
  Cllr. C. Kelly

(2) Calling on Cavan County Council to dedicate gateway staff to clear stone wall on Cavan Road at Bailieborough Town Lake to reveal the beautiful natural lake.
  Cllr. N Smyth
SEE. P. Gaynor explained to the meeting that there would be no problem dedicating gateway staff for this project once it did not involve council core work.  SEE. P. Gaynor agreed it would be nice to see the lake and to perhaps lower a portion of wall and erect a railing. There was also the issue that if the wall was lowered there could be a health & safety issued regarding trips or cars mounting the footpath. SEE. P. Gaynor added that this would all be subject funding.  Cllr. N. Smyth added that any assistance would be great SEE. P. Gaynor added also that he had been approached by Tidy Towns Committee regarding a car park to the right of the wall. Cllr. C. Kelly asked was there a fair share of gateway staff in each municipal area.  SEE. P. Gaynor informed him that currently we have 7 in the Municipal District and that they will be moved around to different areas and that their work was primarily based outdoors.  The focus of the gateway scheme was to provide the participants with an environment where it was about up skilling themselves and learning from each other.  Cllr. P. Mc Donald asked were they independently supervised.  SEE. P. Gaynor informed Cllr. P. Mc Donald that they were supervised by a council employee. 
(3) Calling on Cavan County Council for an update to the members on progress regarding cleaning of Quakers graveyard and the wasteland behind Drumnaveil Housing Estate.

 Cllr. N Smyth

SEE. P. Gaynor explained the delay in getting works done at Quakers graveyard was due to the fact that the Gateway staff had to be up skilled in relation to health & safety, use of equipment and pesticides.  Cllr. C. Kelly requested Gateway staff be careful not to touch headstones etc, noting that there was an architectural claim in Dublin approximately 8 years ago.  SEE. P. Gaynor explained that they would not be touching headstones nor doing any excavations. The works were limited to strimming and grass cutting only.
A.O.B.
Cllr. P. Mc Donald thanked Cavan County Council for patching potholes around the town before St. Patricks Day. Cllr. C. Kelly concurred with Cllr. P. Mc Donald for Kingscourt town.  SEE. P. Gaynor asked the Councillors if possible if they had nothing urgent in the next month could they give a month’s grace as surveys and returns had to be prepared for the department and that the office was understaffed at present.

Cllr. C. Kelly asked if possible could he get a soft copy of new municipal area.  

Cllr. N. Smyth enquired would the byelaws take up the duration of the next meeting.  SEE. P. Gaynor felt it should be given the time it deserved as it is a legal document.  It was decided to have the next meeting from 4pm - 5:30pm.
DOS. J. Mc Loughlin explained to the meeting that Councillors were getting it hard to fill the agenda.  DOS. J. Mc Loughlin suggested six good meetings per year.  Cllr. V. Smyth thought the reason for municipal meetings was to deal with matters locally rather than at monthly meetings dealing with items the other end of Cavan. Cllr. N. Smyth encouraged each Councillor to put items on the agenda. Cllr. C. Kelly added that he would contact the office with items for next month’s meeting. 

The meeting concluded and next meeting was set for May 18th 2015, 4pm. Bailieborough Fire Station. 

Signed this 29th of June 2015



